
			

One	of	the	highpoints	of	my	life	is	observing	God	empower	young	adults	like	the	

young	 folks	 at	 Eastern	 Washington	 University.	 These	 young	 adults	 have	 taken	 the	

challenge	 to	 teach	 DM2	 workshops	 at	 school,	 as	 well	 as	 in	 churches	 and	 their	

communities.	This	month’s	newsletter	gives	you	a	window	into	what	God’s	Word	can	

do	through	the	lives	of	bold	faith-based	students.	The	Women	of	the	Word	conference	

in	 Spokane	 was	 organized	 and	 promoted	 by	 the	 vision	 and	 energy	 of	 DM2-trained	

young	adults.	

Now,	more	than	ever,	we	need	your	support	in	prayer.	There	are	so	many	aspects	

to	 the	ministry	of	DM2,	but	all	 revolve	around	 teaching	God’s	Word	 in	a	way	 that	 is	

organic,	 replicable,	 empowering	and	self-expansive.	DM2	 teachers	 lead	 the	way.	And	

then	they	get	out	of	the	way	and	watch	the	creativity	flow	and	growth	take	root	as	the	

Spirit	of	God	leads	 in	unique	ways	through	each	situation.	The	young	adults	who	are	

behind	 this	 month’s	 edition	 of	 the	 newsletter	 are	 amazing	 examples	 of	 this	

phenomenon.	May	their	tribe	increase!	

	

We	continue	to	need	prayer	as	we	develop	

curriculum,	do	workshops	and	even	forge	

on	 to	 open	 new	 fields.	 All	 of	 these	

aspects	 require	 training,	 willing	

leaders	 and	 initiative.	 Pray	 for	 DM2	

to	have	boldness	and	clear	direction.	

Pray	 for	 us	 to	 deepen	 the	 training	

of	our	Regional	Ministry	Directors.	
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Rachel	Musser		

DM2	Campus	Ministry	
On	April	20,	Dr.	Titus	Kennedy	presented	“Jesus	in	

History	 and	 Archaeology”	 to	 a	 room	 of	 around	 350	

students,	professors,	and	community	members	who	were	

both	 believers	 and	unbelievers.	He	shared	 about	Christ’s	

birth,	death,	and	 resurrection	as	 recorded	 in	 history	 and	

archaeology,	and	encouraged	those	in	attendance	to	read	

the	 gospels	 for	 themselves	 to	 learn	 more	 about	 Him.	

Following	 the	 presentation,	 we	 had	 a	 Q&A	 where	

attendees	asked	questions	about	Dr.	Kennedy’s	 faith	 and	

academic	career	as	well	as	the	historicity	of	the	Bible	and	

Christ’s	claims	to	deity.	Afterwards	there	was	a	reception	

where	those	who	came	could	personally	ask	Dr.	Kennedy	

questions.	 Throughout	 the	 evening	 members	 of	 Campus	

Crusade	and	DM2	Campus	Ministry	 helped	with	handing	

out	 information	 and	 directing	 people	 to	 the	 auditorium.	

Following	 the	 event,	 they	 collected	 response	 cards	 from	

those	 who	 were	 there	 about	 their	 thoughts	 on	 the	

presentation.	 Many	 Christians	 shared	 how	 this	 had	

encouraged	their	way	of	 looking	at	being	a	Christian	and	

being	 in	academia.	A	 few	unbelievers	 turned	 in	 response	

cards	 sharing	 that	 they	 wanted	 to	 learn	 more	 about	

Christ.	We	now	are	working	on	follow	up.	Please	pray	for	

all	who	attended,	for	their	encouragement,	and	especially	

for	those	who	were	not	believers	that	they	would	want	to	

know	 more	 about	 Christ’s	 death	 and	 resurrection	 and	

what	it	means	for	them.	In	this	all,	 it	 is	so	amazing	to	me	

to	 see	 how	 over	 this	 past	 year	 God	 worked	 this	 out	

through	a	small	group	of	believers	on	a	college	campus	in	

Washington	State.	With	this,	I	want	to	encourage	you	that	

just	as	the	Lord	used	us,	He	can	use	you	wherever	you	are	

to	share	the	Gospel	and	His	Word	with	those	around	you!	
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Faye	Olsen		
Part	Two	of	the	Women	of	the	Word	Workshop	at	

Spokane	Bible	Church	in	April	was	another	wonderful	day	

of	fellowship	centered	on	God’s	Word.	My	perspective	this	

day	was	slightly	different,	since	I	was	part	of	the	teaching	

team.	Preparing	to	present	a	session	on	Sarah	and	Hagar	

was	 an	 opportunity	 for	 me	 to	 study	 the	 materials	 and	

share	 what	 I	 had	 learned,	 which	 is	 the	 basic	 principle	

behind	 DM2.	 This	 experience	 gave	 me	 a	 much	 greater	

appreciation	for	the	effort	put	forth	by	all	 the	ladies	who	

presented	 throughout	 the	 day.	 I	 once	 again	 was	 able	 to	

invite	 a	 friend,	 which	 I	 believe	 will	 open	 up	 future	

conversations	based	upon	what	was	presented.	The	team	

of	 ladies	 behind	 the	 scenes	 at	 our	 church	 made	 certain	

this	was	 a	 special	 and	 relaxing	 day	 for	 all	 in	 attendance	

with	 beautiful	 decorations,	 meals	 and	 snacks.	 I	 would	

encourage	 women’s	 ministries	 in	 churches	 to	 consider	

utilizing	 the	 Women	 of	 the	 Word	 material	 as	 an	

opportunity	for	the	ladies	in	their	church	to	benefit	either	

from	 presenting,	 attending,	 reaching	 out	 to	 the	

community,	and/or	working	behind	the	scenes.		
	

Debbie	Grant		
I	was	 very	 excited	 to	 be	 able	 to	make	 the	 trip	 to	

Spokane	 for	 the	 second	 half	 of	 the	 DM2	 Women	 of	 the	

Word	workshop	at	 the	Spokane	Bible	Church.	 	Not	being	

able	 to	attend	the	first	half	 in	October	2015,	 I	was	really	

looking	 forward	 to	 the	 second	 half	 in	 April.	 	 Despite	

Rachel	just	having	returned	from	her	trip	to	Ukraine	a	day	

or	 two	 before,	 she	 was	 fully	 committed	 to	 leading	 us	

through	 a	 refreshing	 time	of	 teaching	 the	Word.	 	Having	

attended	different	DM2	workshops,	I	appreciate	the	DM2	

material,	and	the	time,	teamwork	and	training	involved	in	

“Remember	also	your	Creator	in	the	days	of	your	youth.”	 					Ecclesiastes 12:1a	

	

“Let	no	one	look	down	on	your	youthfulness,	but	rather	in	speech,	conduct,	love,	faith	

and	purity,	show	yourself	an	example	of	those	who	believe.”		 		1 Timothy 4:12 

DM2 @ work 
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setting	up	 each	event.	 	Every	conference	 is	different	 and	

provides	 new	 insights.	 	 I	 really	 enjoyed	 learning	 about	

these	women	in	the	Bible,	seeing	each	woman’s	character,	

her	strength	or	weakness,	and	how	each	one	was	used	by	

God.	 	 These	were	 real,	 human	women,	 just	 like	 us,	 who	

came	 from	 both	 Jewish	 and	 Gentile	 backgrounds,	 who	

walked	 with	 the	 Lord,	 and	 who	 at	 times	 made	 bad	

choices.	 	 Considering	 the	 different	 life	 experiences	 any	

believer	comes	from,	 it	 is	very	encouraging	 to	know	God	

will	 use	 us	 no	 matter	 where	 we	 have	 been,	 if	 we	 allow	

Him	 to.	 	 Even	 a	 layperson	 can	 be	 part	 of	 the	 Great	

Commission	 and	 train	 others	 to	 be	 disciples.	 I	was	most	

impressed	 with	 the	 teaching	 on	 the	 Gospel	 and	 eternal	

security	taught	by	Amber	Walker,	one	of	the	presenters	at	

the	 conference.	 	 It	 was	 wonderful	 to	 see	 these	 truths	

woven	 into	 the	 Women	 of	 the	 Word	 material,	 as	 many	

people,	myself	included,	have	at	some	point	not	been	sure	

of	 their	 salvation.	 	 The	 important	 teaching	 of	 these	 two	

subjects	brought	relief	to	those	of	us	who	may	have	been	

doubtful.	 Every	 believer	 needs	 to	 fully	 grasp	 the	 gift	 of	

grace	 the	 Lord	 has	 given	 us,	 which	 He	 will	 never	 take	

back.	I	look	forward	to	more	of	these	conferences	and	am	

praying	 for	 opportunities	 to	 use	 the	 material	 in	

discipleship	and	teaching.	
	

Amber	Walker		
I	had	the	privilege	this	past	April	of	being	able	to	

teach	at	Part	2	of	the	Women	of	the	Word	workshop.	This	

year	 I	 was	 given	 the	 opportunity	 to	 work	 closely	 with	

Rachel	Musser	and	Jessica	Bowe	throughout	the	planning	

process.	 It	 was	 really	 neat	 to	 see	 all	 the	 hard	work	 that	

goes	 into	 putting	 on	 a	 workshop,	 as	 well	 as	 sort	 of	

“learning	 the	 ropes.”	 I	 have	 now	 started	 thinking	 about	

how	 I	 can	 use	 what	 I’ve	 learned	 to	 help	 put	 on	 other	

workshops,	 start	Bible	 studies,	 etc.	 Looking	 back	 on	 this	

past	year	and	all	that	has	happened,	I	can	clearly	see	God	

at	 work.	 The	 Lord	 used	 people	 in	 my	 life	 like	 Rachel,	

Jessica,	and	many	others	in	the	various	Bible	studies	and	
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workshops	I	have	attended	to	teach	me	and	help	me	gain	

a	 better	 understanding	 of	 the	Gospel.	 This	 past	 year	 has	

been	 one	 of	 growth	 in	which	 I	 learned	what	 the	 Gospel	

truly	 is,	what	 it	isn’t,	and	how	a	clear	 idea	of	what	Christ	

did	 for	 us	 can	 make	 a	 tremendous	 impact.	 Then	 Rachel	

presented	 to	 me	 the	 possibility	 of	 teaching	 the	 Gospel	

section	at	the	women’s	conference.	I	wasn’t	sure	if	I	would	

do	 a	 good	 job	 because	 many	 key	 concepts,	 like	 eternal	

security,	 I	 had	 only	 just	 learned	 within	 the	 past	 year.	

However,	Rachel	reminded	me	that	 it	really	wasn’t	going	

to	be	me	doing	all	the	work	but	the	Lord	working	through	

me.	So	I	accepted.	It	was	so	wonderful	to	learn	and	study	

for	this	section	and	then	to	be	able	to	teach	others	what	I	

had	learned.	I	know	the	Lord	also	used	all	the	other	ladies	

as	they	taught,	and	I	learned	quite	a	bit	from	each	of	their	

sections.	I	am	grateful	that	the	Lord	has	chosen	to	use	me	

to	 teach	 and	 encourage	 others	 in	 spite	 of	 my	

shortcomings.	 I	 am	 excited	 to	 see	what	 the	 future	holds,	

not	only	 for	me,	but	also	for	my	fellow	believers	in	all	of	

your	various	ministries	and	outreaches!		
	

Dawn	Olsen		
When	 I	 was	 first	 asked	 if	 I'd	 be	 interested	 in	

presenting,	 I	 balked.	 Thoughts	 like,	 "I	 can't	 stand	 up	 in	

front	of	people,"	and	"I	don't	speak	good	English"	flooded	

my	soul.	I	took	it	to	the	Lord	and	once	I	prayed	about	it,	I	

realized	 I	 actually	 did	want	 to	 be	 part	 of	 this	workshop.	

Funny	how	prayer	works!		It	is	not	my	message,	but	God's	

message,	the	materials	are	already	available,	and	coupled	

with	the	ministry	of	God	the	Holy	Spirit,	I	was	once	again	

reminded	that	I	am	privileged	to	share	the	Word	of	God	in	

all	areas	of	my	life,	including	this	event.	It	is	His	truth	and	

His	power!	I	am	so	happy	I	participated.	Getting	to	know	

the	ladies	more	during	this	one	day	event	meant	so	much	

to	me.	I	 left	that	night	thanking	God	 for	this	opportunity.	

It	 served	 as	 an	 encouragement	 to	 continue	 feeding	 on	

God's	Word	so	 I	might	be	more	effective	 in	my	Christian	

life.	We	are	on	the	winning	team!		

	


